

# EYE OF THE TIG

VOLUME 1, ISSUE 1



## GREETINGS PARENTS!!!



Greetings to the Tiger Family and Welcome to a New School Year!

a New School Year!

I am so excited to be principal at EAPrep Secondary Campus. The staff and I are eager for what the new school year will bring and have high expectations for our students. As your principal, it is important to me that everyone who steps through our doors; staff, students, and parents, are excited to be here.

To be successful, we need your help. You are a special and unique part of our learning community. Collaboration with your child's teacher is a main ingredient to a healthy and successful year.

The students of East Austin College Prep Secondary School deserve the best. I am passionate about my mission as principal, and I will make decisions that are in the best interest of your child. At the end of the day, our job is to continue to strive for excellence and make sure all of our students are Ready for College, Ready for Life.

- Dr. Ruben Peña



My name is Frank Ramirez and I am the new Elementary School Principal for East Austin College Prep. I have worked in different capacities over the span of my education career: Bilingual Teacher, Instructional Specialist, Assistant Principal, and Principal. I have worked in Early Childhood, Elementary, and Secondary Education. I have had the privilege and honor to have served children, parents, and school staff at Irving ISD, Fort Worth ISD, and Calallen ISD.

My philosophy, with regards to compulsory learning, is failure is not an option and teaching kids how they learn until they learn. I believe it takes all of us to ensure our students succeed with their academic and social growth. So, I will call on you for your support in regards to your child's learning and teaching here at East Austin College Prep. I look forward to working with you and your child.

- Mr. Frank Ramirez

#### **COUNSELOR'S** GREETING



### **COUNSELOR'S**



East Austin College Prep's PTSA is calling on all parents and teachers to become members of the Parent Teacher Student Association for the 2015 - 2016 Academic Year. The PTSA work as a team to plan, fund, and implement various types of programs and events for students and their families.

The key for a successful PTSA is the participation of our parents. Without you, we are unable to provide our student with opportunities that their peers at other schools have including dances, cultural events, fundraisers for special events, and a space for parents to bring their ideas to the table.



Ms. J. Pizano ACE Director

EAPrep's ACE Afterschool Program sends out a warm welcome to all. We are excited to serve you and your family this school year! We like to think of our afterschool program as a place where children and adults feel at home and a place where each family's needs are recognized and addressed.

The purpose of the Texas ACE Program is to provide free and expanded academic services to students including: tutoring, homework help, enrichment activities, college preparation and family engagement activities.

Our first opportunity for parent involvement is right around the corner! We are looking for a team of parents and adult family members who want to help improve programming. We will be inviting parents to observe program and provide feedback October 26th-30th. Be on the lookout for more info or contact the ACE office at 512.287.5000 x 5016.